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The National School Lunch Program (NSLP) at Southeast Island School 
District was scheduled for Administrative Review and Procurement Review for 
school year 2024-2025 per regulation 7 CFR 210.18. The review was conducted by 
CN Resource at Thorne Bay School and Howard Valentine Coffman Cove school. 

Off-site review took place in November-December 2024, and on January 8-9, 
2025, our two schools (Thorne Bay School and Howard Valentine Coffman Cove 
School) had on-site Administrative review that consisted Off-Site Assessment, On-
site Assessment, and Meal Compliance Assessment. 

We received commendations from CN: 

- The Food Service Director worked diligently to provide all requested 
documentation prior to the onsite review. The Director was open to 
suggestions and quick to respond to questions. 

- The Southeast Island School District has implemented an excellent 
program throughout the school district. With its remote location and 
limited resources, the Child Nutrition Program is operated very good. 

Our team did awesome. A big shout out to Dee Somerfield and Jack Nicholson 
(Thorne Bay cooks), Buddy Wakefield (Howard Valentine Coffman Cove School) 
and Mackenzie Slayton (the lead teacher at Howard Valentine Coffman Cove 
School). The Howard Valentine Coffman Cove School lost their cook Janie 
Wainscott in November when the Administrative review started and Mackenzie 
Slayton completed all required food service training courses in one day, organized 
the food service immediately and trained Buddy. Buddy was just amazing! The 
reviewer from CN was impressed with our cooks Dee and Buddy. And with our 
greenhouses in Coffman Cove and Thorne Bay. 

A big appreciation to our Lucienne Smith, Chris Page Haufe, Shaine Nixon 
and Rod Morrison! Thank you very much for your help and support!! 


